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The Independent Regulatory Board for Auditors (IRBA) draws the attention of all registered auditors to changes to the IRBA Code of Professional Conduct (IRBA Code) relating to the Custody of Client Assets.

The IRBA adopted these local amendments following their issue on exposure for public comment on 9 May 2016 (Board Notice 55 of 2016).

Changes in Substance
The amendments to the IRBA Code relating to the Custody of Client Assets alerts registered auditors to the risks involved in holding client assets and provide examples of possible measures to protect client assets.

These amendments relate to all professional services that the registered auditor performs and are not limited to audit or assurance clients.

Registered auditors are reminded of the need for proper bookkeeping and maintaining separate bank accounts from the firm's bank account when holding client assets. Where a registered auditor is holding a large number of client monies, the registered auditor is encouraged to consider opening an umbrella account with sub-accounts for each client. Communication with the client is imperative for the client to understand the risks involved when holding their assets in custody, including an agreement of terms of any relationship in the engagement letter.

Effective Date

In order to facilitate the implementation of the amendments to the IRBA Code, including their impact on the investigations and disciplinary functions of the IRBA, the amendments will be effective on or after 31 December 2017.

A Board Notice will be published in the Government Gazette, advising of the publication of the amendments to the IRBA Code pursuant to the provisions of Section 10(1)(a) of the Auditing Profession Act, 2005 (Act No.26 of 2005).

The amendments to the IRBA Code may be downloaded from the IRBA website.

Should you have any further queries, please send an email to standards@irba.co.za.

Imran Vanker

Director Standards
About the IRBA

The objective of the IRBA is to endeavour to protect the financial interests of the South African public and international investors in South Africa through the effective and appropriate regulation of audits conducted by registered auditors, in accordance with internationally recognised standards and processes.

The statutory responsibilities of the CFAE are to assist the IRBA to determine what constitutes improper conduct by registered auditors by developing rules and guidelines for professional ethics, including a code of professional conduct; interact on any matter relating to its functions and powers with professional bodies and any other body or organ of state with an interest in the auditing profession; and provide advice to registered auditors on matters of professional ethics and conduct.



